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JACKSONVILLE

HUMAN RIGHTS
COMMISSION






JHRC Housing & Public Accommodations Committee
March 3, 2011
2:00 p.m.
Minutes

Commissioners Present: 
Dan O’Connor, Chair; Leonardo del Rosario, Susan Harthill, 
                                                Isabelle Lopez
Commissioners Absent:
Dottie Wilson

 
Staff Present:  Charlene Taylor Hill, Executive Director


Roberto Ortiz, Sr. Equal Opportunity Specialist


Joan Dolbear, Secretary
Guests:  Katie Metz, Manager, Disabled Services

I.
Call to Order

The meeting was called to order by Commissioner Dan O’Connor, Committee


Chair, at 2:00 p.m.


II.
Visitability Conference Call


The committee participated in a conference call with Theresa Jones, Community Affairs Manager of St. Petersburg, FL and Jack Humburg, ADA Consultant of St. Petersburg, FL regarding the process it followed to establish the visitability ordinance in St. Petersburg, FL. 


Around 1997, Wally Dutcher, Chair of the he St. Petersburg Advocacy Advisory Group for Persons with Impairments, initiated the request for a visitability ordinance.  When Theresa Jones joined the Community Affairs Department in 2002, she was directed to move forward with the implementation of the ordinance.  Meetings were held with the housing staff, the legal staff and the building permitting staff as it would require these departments to be involved in its implementation.  Modifications were made to the draft of the ordinance.

At the request of the Mayor, Theresa Jones met with members of the community who specialized in affordable housing development (for low and moderate income persons) and who received financial assistance from the St. Petersburg.  It was determined that the housing modifications would not increase building costs.  The ordinance, as drafted, applied to new housing with one to three units who receive financial assistance from the City of St. Petersburg.


The ordinance was taken before the City Council and there were minimal comments during the council meeting.  The ordinance passed in August 2004.


Theresa recommended the committee contact Concrete Change Inc. as a resource.


There have been no complaints regarding the ordinance from developers or homebuyers.


The committee thanked Theresa Jones and Jack Humburg for their input.


The committee discussed doing research at the state level (Florida) before moving forward to determine if there is any state legislature concerning visitability.  There is also the question of how the ordinance would be enforced.
III.
Next Meeting


The next meeting is scheduled for April 7, 2011, at 2:00 p.m.

IV.
Adjournment

The meeting adjourned 3:15 p.m.


Page 1 of 2
117 W. Duval Street, Suite 350 (   Jacksonville, FL 32202   (   

Phone: 904.630.4911  (  Fax: 904.630.4918   (  TTY: 904.630.4125  ( www.coj.net  (keyword: JHRC)


